A "Bravo Zulu," "Atta Boy," "Atta Girl," "Way to Go," and a BIG THANK YOU to the Pennsylvania State Senate.

Last week the Pennsylvania State Senate passed Senator Folmer's bill, SB 354, to prohibit Real ID in Pennsylvania with a vote of 50 - 0.   This is a major step to nullify Real ID, an unconstitutional act passed by the United States Congress and signed into law by President Bush in 2005.

The Real ID Act of 2005: 

1.  Violates our right to privacy, by mandating that states capture biometric data using facial recognition software on citizens renewing a driver's license or applying for a new driver's license and storing the data even if the license is revoked.  

2.  Subjects citizens to identification theft by storing individual's  name, address, date of birth and social security number in a database.  Last year, in New York state, over 200 individuals had their identification stolen by a few bad apples working in the Department of Motor Vehicles.

3.  Violates the religious freedoms of Pennsylvania citizens that do not have Social Security Numbers, because PennDOT makes it very difficult to acquire or renew a driver's license without a SSN.

4. Violates the religious freedoms of Christians since it is a fact that worldwide biometrics is in place, with the intent to enroll us in a worldwide network, that can easily be tied to buying and selling as addressed in Chapters 13 and 14 of the Book of Revelation in the Bible.

In an article written by Tom DeWeese from the American Policy Center, he stated, " What most Americans do not know is that the blueprint for REAL ID did not originate in the United States, but in the backrooms of a United Nations' organization called the International Civil Aviation Organization (ICAO). 
The Pennsylvania Declaration of Rights is very specific with respect to religious freedom, "... no human authority can, in any case whatever, control or interfere with the rights of conscience...."

As an aside, the Senate Appropriations Committee estimates a potential savings of $39 million in annual operating costs for FY 2012 - 2013 and $141 million potential savings in FY 2012 - 2013 through 2020 -2021.

For the House of Representatives, let's co-sponsor HB 1783, get HB 1783 or SB 354 through committee and to the Floor for a vote.  It's time to nullify Real ID in Pennsylvania.
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